

St Peter's Catholic Primary School School Newsletter 39

Friday 19th July 2019

www.st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk admin@st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk

Local Parish Mass Times	St Peter's	English Martyrs	St Augustine's
Saturday	6pm		6.30pm
Sunday	9am 10.30am 5.30pm	9am	11am

On behalf of the staff I would like to wish you all a very happy, safe and relaxing summer holiday. Thank you for all your support this year – it has been a very successful one. I look forward to welcoming you back to school on Tuesday 3rd September 2019.

We wish all our Y6 children every success as they embark on the next exciting chapter of their life story and extend our gratitude and best wishes to those families who have come to the end of their journey with our school family. Remember, we are all still growing in God's image and likeness so recognise, acknowledge, nurture and grow the beauty in your children and in each other. Live your life to the full and God bless you all!



NEW PARENT COMMUNICATION SYSTEM

From September, we will be moving away from ParentMail and contacting parents via SchoolPing. This is an app based system which we hope you will all enjoy using. We will also be using this system for Parents Evenings and Clubs.

In the meantime, please would you ensure that we have your up-to-date contact details, including email address. You will be invited to join SchoolPing's app via email which is the easiest way to join, although we will send you paper instructions if this is not possible.

Please note that parents with Court Orders will not be imported into SchoolPing.

Contact details

Your up-to-date contact details are always very important if we need to contact you in an emergency, so please remember to keep the school informed if you change your home or mobile number, including anyone you may have in your emergency list.

ST PETER'S GOT TALENT

On Wednesday evening we had our own talent show with St. Peter's Got Talent. Children performed gymnastics routines, sang songs, danced to their own choreographed routines, played a trumpet, told jokes and performed a comedy sketch. All the children overcame their nerves and performed to a very large audience. The performers chose to share all monies raised from the ticket sales and a collection between our school charity, Mission Together and a local charity for poorly babies called 4Louis. In total £193.89 was raised, what an achievement! Thank you so much to all the children who committed to the lunch time club and performed - well done we are so proud of you! Thanks also to parents, family and friends who supported the evening. Mrs Pollard and Mrs Martin



Even though all your children's reading books have been taken in, you can still keep reading by logging into Oxford reading buddy. With lots of books and quizzes on the website the children can have fun reading a variety of books over the summer holidays.

SUMMER READING CHALLENGE

Taking part in the Challenge is simple – you can sign up for free at your local library. You'll receive your very own Space Chase mission folder to get you started. Read six library books (or more!) over the holidays to collect special stickers to add to your folder. Collect all the stickers to find the aliens, save the missing books and complete the Challenge.



LEARNING GEMS

Congratulations to Isabelle and Lee in 5HC for achieving a Diamond Power Award for solving problems and showing responsibility. Congratulations to Alfie in 5HC for achieving a Sapphire Power Certificate for staying focussed and avoiding monster distractions.









The role of House Captain and Vice House Captain form part of the additional responsibilities given to Year Six children. To be able to undertake this very important role in school, the children had to give a campaign speech to all the children in their house and keep their fingers crossed that they were nominated!

Congratulations to the following children who were elected by their peers.

	House Captain	Vice House Captain
Fire	Anya	Matthea
Water	Phoebe	Wiktor
Earth	Earth Megan Riley	
Wind	Raphael	Olivia



NEW INTAKE 2019 – STARTING SCHOOL RESOURCES

As from **5th August** BBC Bitesize are offering a toolkit of advice, information and support to help parents and carers to help their children to get ready to start school. There will be short videos, written articles and downloadable guides to support in key areas that parents feel they need help with – toilet training, a good sleep routine and social skills, such as making friends and taking turns. Please visit https://www.bbc.com/bitesize/articles/zrxjrj6



CORE VALUES

been busy voting for they would like to focus on when we return to school in September. The

cniiαren voteα as τollows: Forgiveness – 95, Justice – 71, Truthfulness – 53, Peace – 46, Thankfulness – 36 and Generosity – 33. There were 13 spoilt ballot papers.

Therefore, our core value next term will be FORGIVENESS – we shine when we show forgiveness.

Ballot



GOOD TO BE GREEN [GTBG] BEHAVIOUR SYSTEM

373 children (89.2%) across all year groups have been awarded a purple postcard to celebrate their good behaviour choices for the final term of the school year. Congratulations to the 227 children (54.3%) who stayed 'green' for the entire 2018-2019 academic year. It will be delivered by post over the next few days!



HOUSE POINTS (to 18th July 2019)

Wow - look at all the house point totals for the Summer terms! Well done to all the children in Fire for winning the termly cup.

Weekly Totals		Sports Day Totals		Cumulative Totals for Summer Terms	
Fire	107	Earth	1808	Fire	3484
Earth	95	Wind	1801	Wind	3433
Water	94	Fire	1670	Earth	3408
Wind	62	Water	1664	Water	3363

ST PETER'S UNDER 5s HOLIDAY CLUB

St Peter's Under 5s Holiday Club, running weeks commencing 29th July and 5th August. 8.30am to 5.30pm. £22 for a full day, £14 for half day. Discount for siblings. To book, please call 01452 385051 or email st.petersunderfives@eygloucestershire.co.uk.



DINNER MENU – w/c 2nd SEPT

Monday	Cheese & Tomato Pizza	Pasta Neapolitan	Jacket Potato with Beans
Tuesday	Sausage & Mash	Vegetable Puff Pastry Turnover	Jacket Potato with Cheese
Wednesday	Roast Pork	Quorn Roast	Jacket Potato with Tuna
Thursday	Chicken Fajitas with Rice	Mixed Bean Casserole	Jacket Potato with Beans
Friday	Fish Fingers & Chips	Cheese & Pepper Frittata	Jacket Potato with Cheese



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Mon 2 ^{na} September		INSET	
Tues 3 ^{ra} September	Whole School	Start of the new Academic Year	8.40am for 8.55am

Carol Baron Headteacher











It's an easy, convenient way to receive school messages



To register contact the school office for more details